
 
Date: April 25, 2019 
From: Michael Leslie, CJC Faculty Senate Chair 
To: The CJC Faculty 
Re: 2018-2019 Senate Activities and Accomplishments 
 

Your senate representatives (Bylund, Chen, Ferguson, Fisher, Leslie, Roberts, Rodgers, and Wanta) met 

six times during this academic year, three times in the fall and three times in the spring. 

We discussed various issues of broad interest to the college including supporting diversity and inclusion, 

college security, transparency in faculty hiring procedures, the impact of changing enrollments/demand 

for graduate level courses in the college, and scheduling of 2019-2020 senate committee elections, with 

various faculty and administrators. 

We achieved the following results: 

1) A standing senate committee on diversity and inclusion was established by unanimous vote of 

the college faculty on Thursday, February 21, 2019. 

2) Two college-wide active shooter trainings and one active shooter drill were conducted by the 

University Police Department for the college, in April 2019. 

3) The senate listened to concerns about current faculty hiring procedures and met with the 

executive associate dean to discuss these concerns. Further conversations on this matter are 

anticipated in Fall 2019. 

4) The senate met with the dean, the graduate dean, and the executive dean, to discuss a broad 

range of concerns related to the direction of our graduate program. Discussion of these 

concerns will continue once the new graduate dean for research is in place.  

5) Senate committee elections are in progress and will close on Friday, April 26. The results of 

these elections will be announced via email on Monday, April 29th. 

It has been our honor to both represent and serve you. 

We look forward to continuing our collaboration in the shared governance of this college in 2019-2020. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Leslie,  
On Behalf of the CJC Faculty Senate 
 

  


